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Fence at Levee Toe – 5119 Teichert Avenue (James) 

Staff Report 
 

Discussion: 
The homeowner at 5119 Teichert Avenue in River Park, Ms. Aileen James, 
submitted an encroachment permit application to permit an existing chain-link 
fence at the landside levee toe. 
 
There is an existing permit associated with encroachments at this location that 
recognize the existence of stairs, terracing, and vegetation. The permit was 
originally issued to a previous resident in 1969. The current homeowner, Ms. 
James, applied for a name change from the Central Valley Flood Protection Board 
and was approved in November 2020. 
 
The CVFPB noted that there is an existing unpermitted chain-link fence at this 
location that was not approved under the original permit or the name change. Ms. 
James submitted the attached encroachment permit application to retain the 
existing fence at the toe of the levee. 
 
The District noted the presence of this fence in their 1999 property boundary 
survey of River Park. All neighbors along the levee were notified in writing at that 
time if there were unpermitted encroachments associated with their parcel 
extending onto the levee parcel. A notification letter was sent to the resident of 
5119 Teichert Avenue indicating the fence was approximately 5-feet encroached 
onto the levee parcel. 
 
The District updated the property boundary survey in 2011. The newer survey 
indicates that the fence is 4.9-feet encroached at the upstream corner of the 
parcel and 5.2-feet encroached at the downstream corner. 
 
The Board of Trustees has worked with homeowners in the past to place fences at 
the property line. When an existing encroached fence needs to be replaced, the 
District has offered to split the cost of the new fence if it is located at the property 
line. Any new fences being constructed are required to be placed either on the 
property line or on the resident’s side of the parcel boundary. 
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The CVFPB typically requires that all fences must be no closer than 10-feet from 
the levee toe. The CVFPB can consider granting a variance but the applicant must 
submit an encroachment permit application for the encroachment to be considered 
for the variance. 
 
The current fence at 5119 Teichert Avenue touches the levee toe and does not 
allow for a walking path at the toe for levee maintenance. If the fence were located 
on the property line, a maintenance path could allow for better access to maintain 
the levee. 
 
Recommendation: 
The General Manager recommends that the Board of Trustees seek to have the 
fence placed on the property line. This location would be approximately 5-feet off 
the levee toe and would need an encroachment permit from the CVFPB. This 
recommendation includes endorsement of a ‘to be revised’ permit application that 
would have the fence placed on the property line.  
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